












 

 

 

 

Standards for Granting a Zoning Variance 
Section 6-3-6:2 

 

 

The board shall not recommend nor shall the city council grant a variance from the regulations of 

this title unless it shall make findings based upon the evidence presented to it in each specific case 

that: (Ord. 05-028, 2-15-2005)  

 

1.   The variance is in harmony with the general purpose and intent of this title; 

 

The general purpose and intent of the Ordinance is to provide for uniform 

character or appearance in the district.  The development property consists of a 

single family home with both attached and detached garages.  Essentially the plan 

provides that the property be split and the existing detached garage be replaced 

with a new single family residence.  Therefore, the requested variance would be in 

harmony with the general purpose and intent of the Ordinance. 

 

2.   Strict enforcement of this title would result in practical difficulties or impose exceptional 

hardships due to special and unusual conditions which are not generally found on other 

properties in the same zoning district;   

 

The existing development property has an unusual condition in that it has both an 

attached and detached garage on a large corner lot.  The proposed development 

would result in the highest and best use of the subject property while at the same 

time allowing for the minimum lot requirements.     
 

3.  The variance, if granted, will not alter the essential character of the neighborhood and will not 

be a substantial detriment to adjacent property. 

 

The essential character of the existing neighborhood would not be altered if the 

proposed development is approved.  The existing single family residence shall 

remain and the detached garage shall be replaced with a new single family 

residence, which would meet the minimum lot size requirements.  Therefore the 

granting of the variance request would be consistent with, and not alter, the 

essential character of the neighborhood.  






